St Veronica Stewardship Minutes - June 6, 2019 Parish Ministry Center - 6:30pm

Present: (8) Fr. Del, Nancy Enghouser, Richard Enghouser, Marci Gohs, Tom Gohs, Sarah Lanham,

Kathy Pharo, Lynn Stuart

Gospel read by Nancy and discussion followed

March and May minutes - were reviewed and approved - Sarah motioned and Marci seconded

Committee Reports:

Hospitality Sarah - will contact Dawn Duffy to rewrite the new parishioner letter

Holy Name Lynn - Golf tournament set for Sunday, August 4

Seniors Lynn - casino trips continue monthly; LaComedia trip was well attended

Old Business:

2018-2019 Wrap Up

Short discussion on how projects went - Kathy and Lynn have offered to continue to chair the

Easter Bag project, if new Commission chairs agree

Lynn thanked Kathy for her service on the Commission, as one of the original members.

Lynn thanked returning members for their dedication to the Commission

Lynn was thanked for her service on the Commission the last 5 years

Welcoming Space - Richard and Tom gave report on progress with Fr. Del's input - budget is biggest

concern - project idea was taken to Parish Council and Finance for their input

New Business:

Dave and Ree Foltz were unanimously elected Co-Chairpersons beginning July 1 by members present

Lynn will meet with them - she is typing up manual as a resource

Thank you card for Fr. David - signed by members present

Thank you cards for parishioners Stewardship Commission would like to recognize Lynn suggested: The Rahe family who handles donut socials, George Ecker, Peggy Hager Jon Dannemiller and Amy Jost, whose terms have expired as Parish Council and Education Commission Chairpersons

Richard suggested: Phil Didion and Tom Westerkamp, who both extend their expertise in the

maintenance of Parish campus

Thanks you cards were signed by all members and Lynn will mail

New Parish Staff Liaison will be Bill Frantz

Date for Soup Supper - Bill Frantz had approached Lynn with two dates- Wednesday, March 25th or

April 1, 2020. Lynn had suggested April 1st, but Fr. Del said that he and Bill would both be out of

town. Lynn will contact Bill to say March 25th would work, as the Taize prayer and Easter Bag Project

for Hope Emergency are combined with the Soup Supper.

Chili Cook-Off handoff to Outreach for 2020 - discussed that since SC does not have a treasury and

Proceeds are donated to Outreach, they should take lead on this evening - Stewardship's mission is

not to sponsor social evenings.

Parish Council originally started the Chili Cook-Off and passed it off to Stewardship

4 years ago - Discussion ensued about where monies went when Parish Council sponsored - Kathy

brought up she had heard it went to fund the donut socials - Fr. Del agreed - donut socials cost the

parish about \$600 per month with donations only about \$100. Nancy suggested checking other

bakeries for better price.

Decision needs to be made if it should be passed off to Outreach to fund the mobile pantry or if

another Commission to sponsor it and then proceeds would go towards donut socials. Last year

proceeds were not quite \$1000.00 Bill Frantz is staff liaison for Outreach as well - he may have input

in August

New Parish Logo - Fr. Del wants new logo used parish wide including all ministries including the

Stewardship Minute Logo - Ree was copied on the letter Fr. Del sent to all parish leaders.

June Stewardship prayer was read by all

Meeting adjourned: 7:45pm

No Meeting in July

Next Meeting - Thursday, August 1, 2019